CoC Monthly Meeting Minutes

Multi-Purpose Room

Greenville Housing Authority

1103 Broad Street, Greenville, NC  

August 12, 2015
Present
Bob Williams, Community Crossroads
Tommy Cloyd, Disability Advocates

Darone Dancy, NC Works
James Rhodes, Pitt County Planning
Deloris Farmer, Pitt County Planning

Tonette Latham, Community Crossroads
Tina Rodgers, VOA SSVF

Deidre Nixon, Greenville Housing Authority
Gloria Leak, Vocational Rehabilitation
Samantha Johnson, Vocational Rehabilitation
Linda Mandell, SOAR
Catonnia Pitt, Center for Family Violence

Debra Edwards, Community Crossroads

Gloria Kesler, City of Greenville – Housing Div.

Daphne Drew; Trillium Health Resources

Selma Whitaker, Strive

Lynne James, United Way
After introductions, the meeting was brought to order by Bob Williams.  Agenda items were presented as follows:

Minutes

Darone Dancy made the motion that the July minutes be accepted.  The motion was seconded by Debra Edwards.  With no objections the minutes were passed. 

NC Balance of State update 

It was reported that the Balance of State Steering Committee met earlier.  The meeting was reportedly very productive.  Each Committee has been asked to complete a survey.  Lynne James will be take the lead in this endeavor and will send out information to the Committee for input which she will compile to be submitted.   Beaufort County is interested in consolidating with Pitt County.  It is felt that this would be a very beneficial partnership.
Coordinated Assessment update
Tool was approved last month but the process is behind on getting up and running.  Training still needs to be completed.  More information will be forthcoming on when training will take place.

Regional Lead update
With the departure of Greg Gauss, there is no Regional Lead at this time.  Bob asked if the Committee felt any action should be taken in this matter.  The question was posed as to whether Lynne James could take on the role.  Lynne is part-time and will be helping in other capacities right now.  James Rhodes suggested that Bob, as the alternate, assume the Lead role at this time and no other action would be necessary.  All were in agreement. 
Housing updates:  
Trillium – Daphne Drew reported no available slots for PSH
Shelter + Care – has availabilities
Tonette Latham – No openings 
Rapid Rehousing – James reported supplemental funds received in the amount of $17,000 should allow housing services to last until the end of the year.  
6.  SOAR update:  
Linda Mandell appears to be the only active area SOAR worker.  Her report for the past month was as follows 
	Unsheltered SOAR
	July 2015
	Totals

	Referrals
	1
	103

	Submitted
	0
	46

	Approved
	0
	20

	Denied
	0
	8

	Pending
	1
	-

	Closed – other
	0
	19


Announcements

DARC – Annual Fundraiser will be held during the 1st week of November at Rock Springs.  More information will be forthcoming.

Strive Gala – 9/17/2015 at the Hilton

Darone Dancy reported that the job market looks good at this time

James Rhodes reported that the ESG application is on target and that Lynne James will be assisting with the process.

Bob invited anyone who has not had a chance to visit Community Crossroads to come for a tour.

Next Meeting – September 9, 2015 at 9:00 am at the Multi-Purpose Room, Greenville Housing Authority.

